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NSCC RECEIVES $720,000 “CHOOSE OHIO FIRST” GRANT

ARCHBOLD, OHIO – Northwest State Community College received a “Choose Ohio First” grant in the amount of $720,000 for fiscal year 2023, from the State of Ohio and the Ohio Department of Higher Education (ODHE). The award letter, dated December 5, 2022, noted that the State is providing $28 million to various educational institutions for this funding cycle, and that they have committed more than $161.3 million over the past four years to STEM and STEM Education scholarships. 

“A DIVERSE, HIGHLY-SKILLED WORKFORCE PIPELINE”
The target populations for Northwest State Community College’s (NSCC) Choose Ohio First (COF) program will include women, youth aging out of foster care, and long-term unemployed individuals, focusing on people of color from rural northwest Ohio counties. The proposed project will increase accessibility for underrepresented populations to enroll and attend NSCC, to earn certificates and/or degrees that lead to great, local in-demand career opportunities. It will also support a diverse, highly-skilled workforce pipeline that spurs growth and prosperity while providing students with opportunities for upward mobility.

The certificate and degree programs that were included in NSCC’s Choose Ohio First application will provide the training that students need to gain employment in advanced manufacturing, cybersecurity, agricultural, and design, among other fields. The selected academic programs include:

Associate Degree Programs
Electrical Engineering Technology
Electro-Mechanical Engineering Technology
Mechanical Engineering Technology
Cybersecurity & Network Administration
Visual Communications and Graphic Design
Certificate Programs
Plastics Manufacturing
Computer Technician
Cybersecurity


Agronomy
Agribusiness




QUOTABLES
[bookmark: _GoBack]“The continued support for the Choose Ohio First program translates to continued success for Ohio’s STEM students,” Ohio Department of Higher Education Chancellor Randy Gardner said. “This new award demonstrates Northwest State’s continued commitment to these critical fields of study and, more importantly, to its talented STEM students.”

Ashley Pere, NSCC Director of Grants Development, added “NSCC proudly offers numerous certificate and degree programs that help fill immediate and future employer need in many industry sectors, and this Choose Ohio First grant enables us to provide more support to underserved populations in our six-county service area. Access to education, training, and services is vital to NSCC, and is well-represented in our mission and our Strategic Plan.”


###

Northwest State Community College is an accredited two-year, state-assisted institution of higher education that has served northwest Ohio since 1969. Northwest State is committed to providing a quality, affordable education with personal attention and small class sizes.  The College offers associate degrees with numerous transfer options, short-term certificate programs, and workforce training programs designed to meet the needs of local businesses and industries. For more information, visit NorthwestState.edu or call 419.267.5511.
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